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Board Meeting

Tuesday 21st October 2014

Abbreviated Minutes
Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      C Harris                  Vice-Chairman

                      J Moore

                      A Lowe

                      J May   

                      R Cooke

                      L Gwyther

A Donald apologised, and J Halfpenny, the manager of the Poppy and Pint.
Our Chairman explained that at the last meeting several issues were agreed upon, but as only a small Board was present, it was decided to postpone until now, he continued saying that there is nothing really controversial.

J Moore reported on what she had done since the last meeting:

· Emailed the shareholder with the negative decision that was made regarding giving his wife one of his shares. 

· Printed out various things for AGM, including the copies of accounts, minutes of last AGM, notices etc.

· Looked at year-end of accounts. As the year-end is 30th November, it is not possible to do them for the same year as the AGM and then produce them at the AGM.
· E-mailed and posted the minutes of the last meeting to the RSSC Board.

· She apologised, and produced the copy of the micro accounts that our accountant had made up as an example. She had forgotten to show the Board it at the last meeting.

· Altered the records for the share transfers..

· Reminded the Board that the annual return date deadline is the 15th of November.

J Moore said that she had not yet contacted Longley’s for a statement of the loan account, but had produced a file, which has all the known information regarding the loan. There is a letter stating that a statement of the loan account will be sent to the RSSC yearly, and this has not occurred. Our Chairman said that a letter should be sent to the sendee of the letter in question to ask for an updated statement.

Our Chairman P Morris stated that he and J Moore had received an email from S Woodruff he paraphrased it, and then Jane Moore read it out, and a discussion followed. This lengthy discussion also included the painting of the exterior, and the flowerbeds.

J Moore wanted to leave things until November to see what the reply would be then. But our Chairman P Morris proposed writing back. 

Once again, there was a lengthy discussion regarding renewing the Bowls Club lease, which included the fact that the amount of share-holder, non share-holder percentage is a big deciding factor in granting the lease. 

It is felt that it would not be fair to the rest of our shareholders for the Bowls club to pay a peppercorn rent if only a few of the Bowls club were RSSC shareholders. It was also thought that the RSSC Ltd need to know if the membership of the Bowls club declined vastly, as the site needs much upkeep.

It was decided that we would grant the Bowls Club their new lease, on the same terms as before, but only after the acceptance of a side letter. Roughly that side letter would:

· Give the RSSC Ltd Board the use, freely, of the Bowls pavilion for their meetings. 

· Include a clause where the Bowls Club would inform the RSSC Ltd yearly of the amount of Bowls members they have, and of those Bowls members, how many are RSSC Ltd shareholders. 

· Include a further clause, where the Bowls Club would inform the RSSC Ltd of any vast alteration in numbers of the Bowls membership.

As the Bowls Club have their AGM meeting on the 23rd of October, a letter showing roughly what has been decided would be produced and sent before the 23rd of October.

At the moment there are 71 bowls members of which 58 are RSSC shareholders. This number represents about 25% of the total number of RSSC shareholders. This was discussed and it was agreed that that figure was acceptable, but if it drops to 15% or lower, the whole issue of the Bowls club lease and rent will be reviewed.

As it is October (our annual review date) the personal shareholder limit to the amount of shares that one shareholder may hold, currently 5%, was discussed. It was decided to keep to this level. 

Also a discussion concluded in the decision to translate the 5% level (which works out at approx. 11.6 shares) to eleven. 

P Morris asked if anyone had any topics for the AGM. 

J Moore said that she had heard of a shareholder who has been buying shares, without informing the RSSC. This was discussed and, there was no action necessary, as they are not legal sales.

The date of the next Board meeting will be the 14th of January 2015, unless one is needed earlier.

At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.10 pm.


